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Greetings NZHFWG members

There are a couple of things to update you on as well as some feedback sought.

NZ HFWG membership
Your membership is valuable to us, and we want to make sure that you all have a voice in our group.  Membership does require CSANZ membership (Associate, Affiliate or Fellowship). We have attached the current Terms of Reference for the HFWG for your information. Many of you working in Heart Failure, and who have expressed an interest in the HFWG, are not current members of CSANZ. We would encourage you to join.  If you do not wish to be a member, but are keen to continue to get ANZACS-QI HF updates, please email: mayanna.lund@middlemore.co.nz stating your role, DHB and whether your centre is currently enrolling patients into the Registry. If you have any other questions regarding membership, or are uncertain of your status, please contact either Co-chair:   julie.chirnside@cdhb.health.nz or Chair mayanna.lund@middlemore.co.nz
Eplerenone Proposal

Thank you for the feedback to the previous emails regarding Eplerenone as an alternative to Spironolactone.  The response was overwhelmingly in favour of having Eplerenone as an alternative to Spironolactone available in NZ.  Mayanna Lund (Chair), along with Prof Rob Doughty and Catherine Street (pharmacist) are writing a proposal to Pharmac regarding this matter. 

ANZACS-QI and the NZ Heart Failure Registry

The Registry is soon to migrate to the ANZACS-QI platform. We are informed that there will be some data queries that will need to be clarified before data migration.  This is to ensure that none of the data entered into the Registry to date will be lost. If the queries involve your centre we will send to you them as soon as they are available. This is the last step prior to us using a simplified form with no consent requirement and no need for follow-up phone calls. 

Those of you who have entered patients into the registry will automatically receive information and logins for the new system.  If there has been a change in the personnel responsible, please let Mayanna know: mayanna.lund@middlemore.co.nz
National Collaboration Ideas Sought from members

We would like to invite NZHFWG members to contribute suggestions for collaborative projects. Are you considering a regional project that could be extended across NZ?  Please email proposals to us if you would like them to be forwarded to other members. 
We would also like to acknowledge the excellent work by Helen McGrinder with previous heart failure workforce surveys.  This year, we will be sending a survey regarding regional practice with respect to End of Life Care, Advance Care Planning and Palliative Specialist Resource referral and utilisation. This is an area of special interest for the HF group at CDHB who will lead the survey.  It is planned that the results will be presented at the NZ Regional meeting in Rotorua.
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